WCC-55 Annual Meeting 

October 7, 2002

San Angelo, Texas
Meeting was called to order at 8:10 am by Chair, Kevin Moore.

Kevin reviewed the agenda and plans for the meeting and tour.

Introductions were conducted.

Old Business:

Minutes of the 2001 meeting in Moab were approved as mailed.

The proposed symposia/proceedings was discussed.  The lack of papers this year precluded presentation and preparation of a proceedings.  It was decided to pursue this for next year’s meeting, after discussing the topic with WCC-40 (see below)
New Business

Trent Teegerstrom (Arizona) was nominated and approved as the incoming Secretary for the next two years of WCC-55.  Officers for the next 2 years will be Tim Darden (Nevada), Chair; Marty Beutler (South Dakota), Vice Chair; and Trent Teegerstrom, Secretary.  

John Tanaka reported on the Sustainable Rangeland Roundtable project that Tom Bartlett is leading.  He asked for volunteers from the group to serve as reviewers for output from the project.  Urs Kreuter volunteered in addition to WCC-55 members already on the list.  

State research reports were distributed and discussed.  

At 10:30 am, the meeting was adjourned and we re-convened with WCC-40.

We discussed the possibility of co-sponsoring a symposium at the 2004 SRM meeting in Salt Lake City with WCC-40.  The general consensus was that this was something worth pursuing.  Urs Kreuter (WCC-55) and Clayton Marlow (WCC-40) volunteered to work on pulling together a symposium tentatively titled “Societal Affects on Sustainable Rangeland Management on Public and Private Lands”.  The two committees will meet again jointly in Reno, Nevada on October 6-8, 2003.  A major part of the program will be a dry run of the symposium papers and discussion.  Paul Tueller and Tim Darden will coordinate meeting location and other arrangements for the session.
Presentations were made by Allen Torell (New Mexico), John Tanaka (Oregon) and Urs Kreuter (Texas).  The business meeting adjourned at the conclusion of the papers.  

An afternoon tour included stops related to brush control and water yield research projects north of San Angelo.  Another tour was conducted on 10/8 on prescribed burning and grazing management projects at the Sonora Research Station (Texas A&M).  
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